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Southend Community Council 
CC Meeting 26th February 2020 

Present:  
Community Councillors:  John Bakes; Margaret McDowall; George Hanna; Pat Healey 
   Elizabeth Barbour; Jimmy Umpherston 
Apologies:   John McDowall; Donald Kelly 
Members of Community  Bill & Linda Brannigan; Malcolm Ronald 
Councillor:                  Apology given – Donald Kelly 
Police Representatives:  Alan Wallace 
 
Minutes and Matters Arising. 

 Elizabeth asked if we could minute our agreement to join forces with East Kintyre Renewal 
Energy Group and that we had indeed signed a memo of understanding. 

 2 Muneroy Cottages further letter from Mr MacLachlan asking for a sum of £25k that had been 
given by an Estate Agent – Margaret to write back asking for a copy of the home report 

 Title deeds for field with Lorna Mackay will be returned soon 

 Gabion Baskets along Keil Shore have been repaired / replaced 
Minutes were then proposed by Elizabeth Barbour /seconded by Jimmy Umpherston 
 
Roads – Woodbank to Auchencorvie deterioration much worse Margaret to contact A&B 
Crime Prevention – Next meeting is AGM and they will discuss whether to carry on 
Planning Applications - None 

Police Report:  -  

 2 speeding offences in Southend drivers doing 50mph and 60mph respectively in a 30mph 

 4 Calls for assistance 

 1 fraud phone scam 

 8 Road Traffic Accidents – 1 Fatal 

 1 cause for concern 

 1 missing person 

 12 miscellaneous e.g. could be animals on the road etc. 
 

Kintyre Medical Group – No further update 
Treasurer’s Report – Balances:   
Community Council:   Current Account: £15,455.52 Sports Field Account: £ 305.85   
Playpark:   Clydesdale £6131.08  

Elizabeth had transferred the Tangy monies (£2983.76) into the Clydesdale (Playpark Account) as it is 
easier to transfer from this account! 
The following donations were agreed 
Southend Primary School £500; Dunaverty Hall £500; Southend Women’s Institute £300; Southend 
Playpark £1592.94 this was agreed to help pay for the lawn mower. 

Councillor’s Report:   No Report 
Correspondence:  -   

 All  sent out 

AOB – John spoke to Thomas Cameron re the slip John, George and Malcolm will repair when 
weather improved  
Malcolm advised the committee that the Highland Games Committee recently had the Golf Club 
Mower serviced – this is the mower which cuts the sports field.  The Invoice for this was £1050 and he 
asked if the Committee would consider putting some money to this.  It was agreed we would give £500 
 
200 Club February   

£30 Donnie McKerral; £10 Hugh Galbraith; £10 Elsie Ronald; £10 Emma Barbour 

    

Next meeting – Wednesday 25th March 2020 


